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CITY OF GRAHAM

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

December 19, 2017
There was a called meeting of the Board of Adjustment on Tuesday, December 19th, 2017 at 7:00 pm immediately following the Planning Board meeting. Members present were as follows:  Ricky Hall, Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch, Dean Ward, Eric Crissman and Justin Moody Staff members present were Nathan Page Planning Director, Alexa Powell City Planner, Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager and Debbie Jolly, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Chair Ricky Hall called the meeting to order, explained the function of the Board and gave the invocation.
1. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 16th meeting, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted aye. 
2. Swearing in of new members
a. Michael Benesch, Eric Crissman, and Justin Moody were sworn in as members of the Board of Adjustment. Mr. Crissman and Mr. Moody then left, as they are alternates and there were five members present.
3. New Business

A. VR1702 Whitfield Towing. An application for a variance for the restriction regarding construction of commercial structures in a residential zone. Swearing in of Nathan Page and Ted Wagoner.  Nathan Page explained the rules regarding Quasi-Judicisial Hearings, including providing a copy of a memo from Keith Whited to the City Council regarding a quasi-judicial Special Use Permit dated February 1, 2008. Mr. Page asked Mr. Hall to poll the Board to see if there are any conflicts of interest, and both Mr. Ward and Mr. Benesch indicated that they had known the Whitfields, but were not engaged in financial dealings. As such, the Board determined there were no conflicts. 
Ted Wagoner 5352 Osprey Dr. Mebane N.C.  27302 made a presentation on behalf of the Whitfield. After a lengthy conversation between board members and Mr. Page it was stated that the owner could file for a rezoning on this property in order to become a conforming use.  Mr. Wagoner stated the Whitfields did not want to rezone property.  Mr. Hall stated that if this was in the county it would not be allowed, it would be concerned a junk yard.  Mike Benesch made a statement that this board did not have a right to approve the variance as presented in the State of North Carolina due to the statues. Nathan stated that he believed the only option was to rezone. Bonnie Blalock ask about the home on the property while being zoned commercial. Mr. Page stated a house is permitted to remain, but if it burned down or was destroyed they would be fall under the nonconforming use section. Mr. Hall closed public input.

Mr. Ward stated that we may be the ones that are causing the hardship on Mr. Whitfield. Mr. Page stated the board would have to decide what a hardship was. Mr. Ward asked about getting an interpretation on what qualifies as a hardship. Mr. Page read a letter from Keith Whited the City Attorney stating “A request for variance is to the BOA, not to the City Staff. So, I believe that the request should be allowed to be processed to the BOA. However, I don’t think it should be allowed for a number of reasons: 1. Not timely (more than a year after the other building was removed, 2. No TRC review (even though it’s a stretch to call this commercial development), 3.  No hardship in the size, location or topography of the property, etc.”
Mr. Hall made for a motion to deny and Mike Benesch seconded the motion 3 voted aye, Mr. Ward and Ms. Blalock opposed.  Mr. Hall stated to Mr. Wagoner he was sorry but it was denied.  Mr. Wagoner ask about appeal and Mr. Page stated it goes to Superior Court, escalation is no longer with the prevue of the city. 
The meeting was adjourned. 

                                      Respectfully Submitted,

                                  Debbie Jolly, Secretary
